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Leadership View: Five Years!  

 

 

Last month, the Village held our annual member barbecue party at 
Meadowbrook Park Recreation Center in Rock Creek Park.  In addition 
to meeting new friends and greeting old ones, we thanked Tony Sar-
miento for his service as president during fiscal year 2018.   

In his remarks, Tony noted that AARP had just named Silver Spring as 
number four of the top 10 small livable cities (population 25,000 to 
99,999) for people of all ages. AARP rates livability using an index with 
seven categories: opportunity, engagement, health, housing, neighbor-
hood, transportation, and the environment.  For more information see 
the AARP livability page as well as the full report.  

Our Village is helping to make Silver Spring a great place to live, but we 
are committed to doing more.  As a Village, what can we do to make Sil-
ver Spring even more age friendly for YOU and your family?  Please 
send your ideas to president@silverspringvillage.org. 

As we close the books on five years of service to the community, look 
for a major anniversary celebration in September or October and small-
er festivities throughout the year to recognize how far weôve come and to 
ask for your ideas about the future.  

Finally, it is my great pleasure to welcome Rosemary Hills resident Min-
nedore Green as a new member of the Village Board of Directors. Board 
members who were elected, with me, to our Executive Committee for 
Fiscal Year 2019 are:  Vice President Anne McHenry, Secretary Leslie 
Hansley, and Treasurer Sue Decker.  Thanks to all for your gifts of time 
and leadership.  

  

Silver Spring Village is a  

nonprofit membership  

organization started in 2013 to 

help older residents living in or 

near zip code 20910. We strive 

to enable our members to stay 

engaged in their community 

and continue to live at home 

with support from  

neighbors and friends. 

ðPeggy Gervasi, President, Fiscal Year 2019 

Finding possibilities at the annual plant 

swapðphoto by Claire Maklan 

Milestone!    

As of July 2, the Village is at 200 members! 

http://www.silverspringvillage.org/
http://www.silverspringvillage.org/
mailto:info@silverspringvillage.org
https://livindexhub.aarp.org/
https://49ig2e3vd4rao8mt01yq8ed1-wpengine.netdna-ssl.com/AARP1232_REPORT_Livability2018_Jun20v21.pdf
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Making Silver Spring a great place to age in place! 
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Progress Report    
 

 

Totals as of end of June* 

¶ Members: 199 (89 full, 110  

associate)   

¶ Volunteers: 105 
 

Volunteer hours 

¶ April 842 

¶ May 780 
 

Volunteer help in April/May  

¶ 191 rides 

¶ 86 friendly calls and visits 

¶ 52 requests filled, including 

errands, meals, medical note 

taking, technology help, de-

cluttering, and organizing. 

¶ Telephone crew hours: 258 
 

_______________ 

*Total as of July 2 is 200 (90 full, 110 
associate) 

An  African American History Lesson 

On a pleasantly warm and brilliantly sunny May day, two vehicles of 
Villagers headed on a field trip to the African American Civil War Mu-
seum in the District of Columbia. This trip was an enthusiastic follow-
on to a presentation the museum director, Frank Smith, gave to Village 
members this past February.  

Through photographs, documents, artifacts, and volunteer re-enactors, 
the museum helps visitors understand the largely unknown role of 
soldiers who fought for their freedom from slavery during the Civil 
War.  At the museum, Marquette Milton, a Civil War re-enactor, 
introduced Village members to the exhibits.  Later, John Coleman, a 
Howard University-educated historian, presented a slide show on the 
history of the District of Columbia Compensated Emancipation Act.  
This law, passed in 1862, immediately emancipated all enslaved 
persons in Washington, D.C., and the federal government paid D.C. 
slaveholders $300 for each person who was freed.  

Village members also watched two female re-enactors, Lisa Jacobsen 
and Village member Pat Tyson, portray lives of two local women from 
the time of the war:  Myrtilla Miner, an American educator who 
established a successful teachers institution for African Americans, 
and Hallie Quinn Brown, an educator, lecturer, author, reformer, and 
professor of elocution, who was a founder of the Colored Womenôs 

League of 
Washington, D.C.  

Village members al-
so viewed the nearby  
African American 
Civil War Memorial.  
The rousing success 
of our longest field 
trip to date bodes 
well for future excur-
sions.  

Calling All Artists! 
 

The first meet up of the Village artists club took place on 
Monday, June 18.  Although the group was formed mainly for 
painters, we welcome all types of creative artists. At our first 
meeting, group members demonstrated a wide variety of ar-
tistic skills. For instance, one worked on card-making, 
another knitted, another drew portraits, and others Zen 
doodled (see example at left) or painted.   

Future meetings will be on the third Wednesday of every 
month from 2 to 6 pm at a memberôs home, with a break in 
August.  Are you a member seeking to free your inner artist?  
Please join us at our next meeting on Wednesday, July 18.    

Learning about the Civil War with re-enactors and Village membersð

photo by Martine Brizius 

Note changes in our Board     

below, effective July 1, 2018. 


